

Mechanical Electrical Energy Management Communication Technologies Commissioning

October 12, 2005

O'Neal Construction 525 West William Street Ann Arbor, MI 48103

Attention:

Mr. Paul Velin

Construction Manager

Subject:

NSF International Project

Dear Mr. Velin:

I have had past experiences working with Western Mechanical. Most recently I have had a good experience with Western Mechanical on a laboratory project at Wayne State University (WSU Tech Park One). The project consisted of converting a five story parking structure into a technology park used for laboratory functions. The mechanical and temperature controls were installed well and performed satisfactory. Western Mechanical reacted to resolve issues in a timely manner. I would recommend Western Mechanical based on my most recent past experiences. Feel free to call me if you have any other questions.

Sincerely.

PETER BASSO ASSOCIATES, INC.

Nathan P. Mielke Mechanical Engineer Peter Basso Associates, Inc.

248-879-5666 Phone 248-879-0007 Fax

nmielke@pbanet.com

Fax: 248-879-0007 - www.pbanet.com